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Help-line 
volunteers 
are needed 

It's 10 pm on a Tuesday 
evening.  You're at home 
watching TV and the phone 
rings. 

"HELP-LINE," you answer. 
The voice on the other 

end of the line tells you 
her husband has just beaten 
her; she needs medical 
attention and a place to 
stay. 

What do you do? 
HELP-LINE is recruiting 

volunteers to man its 24- 
hour service line and teach 
them exactly what to do in 
situations like this and 
many others.  HELP-LINE 
is a division of United 
Way offering 24-hour crisis 
intervention, information 
and referral, rape crisis 
and voluntary action re¬ 
cruitment. 

"We're looking for peo¬ 
ple who have a great in¬ 
tensity of caring for other 
people," says Anne E. Henry, 
director of crisis inter¬ 
vention and rape crisis. 
Volunteers must be caring, 
respectful and have the 
ability to maintain con¬ 
fidentiality. 

Volunteers receive in¬ 
tensive training over a 
four-week period on topics 
including family therapy, 
family resources, human 
sexuality, suicide, death, 
pregnancy, contraception, 
abortion, rape, abuse, 
depression, substance 
abuse and community re¬ 
sources.  Training is 
provided by health care 
professionals throughout 
the community, many from 
MCG. 

Upon completion of 
training, HELP-LINE expects 
a six month commitment, 
manning the line at least 
twice a month.  Calls are 
mechanically forwarded to 
the volunteer's home on 
evenings of duty, allowing 
you to be with your family 
or do the things you would 
normally do during an even¬ 
ing at home. 

The next training ses¬ 
sion begins Sept. 8 and 
ends Oct. 1.  Classes will 
be held Mondays, Tuesdays 
and Thursdays from 7-10 pm 
in the conference room at 
United Way on Ellis Street. 

For an application or 
more information call 
724-HELP. 

Trauma specialists visit, 
to make recommendation 

Lois Ellison 
named Heart 
Association 
president-elect 

Dr. Lois Ellison, MCG 
provost, has been named 
president of the Georgia 
affiliate of the American 
Heart Association.  She 
will become president of 
the organization in July, 
1982. 

Two other MCG physicians 
have been elected to the 
Heart Association's state 
board of directors.  They 
are Dr. Martin Frank, pro¬ 
fessor of medicine and 
chief of cardiology and 
Dr. Armand Karow, pro¬ 
fessor of pharmacology and 
research associate pro¬ 
fessor of surgery. 

Events 
scheduled 
for nursing 
assistants today 

Today is nursing assis¬ 
tant's day and MCG's Nurs¬ 
ing Services will honor 
the group with a drop-in 
in the nursing conference 
room from 2 to 4 pm.  An¬ 
other drop-in will be held 
for the night duty person¬ 
nel Thursday morning from 
1 to 3 am. 

Closed Labor Day 
The Student Center will 

be closed on Labor Day, 
Sept. 7, only.  It will be 
open on Saturday and Sun¬ 
day for the incoming stu¬ 
dents who will be arriving 
that weekend. 

A team of three trauma 
specialists visited Tal- 
madge Memorial and Univer¬ 
sity hospitals last week. 
They were here at the 
request of the EMS Council 
to examine the two facil¬ 
ities and make a recommen¬ 
dation as to which hospital 
should, in their opinion, 
be designated the region's 
level one trauma center. 

The team included Dr. 
Robert Freeark of Chicago, 
111., Dr. John Otten of 

Peoria, 111., and Dr. John 
Glover of Indianapolis, 
Ind. 

Previously the EMS 
Council had voted to 
accept the team's recom¬ 
mendation.  The full coun¬ 
cil will meet on Sept. 16 
by which time letters from 
each of the team members 
should have been received. 
Action leading to the des¬ 
ignation of the regional 
level one trauma center 
will be taken at that time. 

'Heart healthy' meals to be 
offered in student center 

Lemon baked skinless 
breast of chicken,   green 
beans with water chest¬ 
nuts.  Risotto Milanise, 
tossed salad with zero 
calorie dressing,  oatmeal 
cookies and choice of bev¬ 
erage. 

This is the menu for a 
"heart healthy" meal to be 
served in the Student Cen¬ 
ter cafeteria Sept. 4 and 
the remaining three Fri¬ 
days in the month, accord¬ 
ing to Don Senecal, assis¬ 
tant comptroller for retail 
operations at MCG. 

"The meal was planned 
by Jane Greene in medical 
nutrition service," he 

says, "and will be part of 
Prevention Day for the in¬ 
coming medical students. 
We decided this year to 
offer the meal every Fri¬ 
day in September since 
students from various 
schools will be back to 
campus all through the 
month." 
there will be areas set 
aside as non-smoking sec¬ 
tions and posters urging 
people to refrain from 
smoking. 

The cost of the meal 
will be $2.99 and it will 
be offered during the 
cafeteria's lunch hours, 
11 am until 1:30 pm. 

Tom Pearre,   co-chairman of the MCG American Cancer Society 
campus crusade,  shows his support for the  drive by pur¬ 
chasing his stamps from Karl  Howard at  the bookstore. 
Selling the 18 cent  stamps for 20 cents,   $203 was collected 
for the Cancer Society in  the past  year. 



Brazilian researches kidneys at MCG 
Experiments conducted 

by a Brazilian researcher 
working at MCG this summer 
may eventually lead to 
better methods of kidney 
perfusion and preservation. 

Dr. Manasses Fonteles, 
chairman of the Pharma¬ 
cology and Physiology de¬ 
partment at the Federal 
University of Ceara in 
Brazil, is studying the 
effects of glutathion on 
kidney perfusion in rats. 

He developed an interest 
in this research when com¬ 
pleting requirements for a 
PhD in pharmacology at MCG 
in 1974. He also has an 
MD degree from the Federal 
University of Ceara. 

A scientific paper on 
kidney perfusion written 
with Dr. Fredrick Leibach, 
professor in the Cell and 
Molecular Biology depart¬ 
ment at MCG generated wide 
interest in the scientific 
community in 1976.  Since 
that time they have con¬ 
tinued their research, 
published several more 
articles and established a 
cooperative exchange pro¬ 
gram between the two in¬ 
stitutions. 

The perfusion process 
gives the researchers the 
ability to study the ef¬ 
fects of various substances 
on the kidney under con¬ 
trolled conditions.  The 
perfusion process used by 
Fonteles can keep a rat 
kidney alive for about a 
week.  One of his contri¬ 
butions to the project is 
the addition of a simple, 
economical devise which 
simulates the function of 
the lung. 

The professor says the 
opportunity to carry out 
these studies at MCG has 
been a great help. 

"We are in an unusual 
situation in work with 
kidney transplantation. 
The surgical techniques 
used in the process are ad¬ 
vanced and well developed, 
but if major strides are 
going to be made in the 
field we have to unravel 
more of the mystery of the 
perfusion process itself. 

Having access to an 
excellent protein chemistry 
laboratory as well as the 
help of the faculty here 
in this Medical School, 
has been invaluable." 

Fonteles says the 
Brazilian government sub¬ 
sidizes the cost of kidney 
transplantation and dial¬ 
ysis, but as in the U.S. 
and the rest of the world 
there are many patients 
waiting for suitable 
donors. 

He says human kidneys 
con function on perfusion 
machiTies for a maximum of 
two to three days, but 
most are transplanted with¬ 
in one to two days to en¬ 
hance the success of the 
operation. 

Fonteles hopes knowledge 
gained from this project 
will allow the preserva¬ 
tion of kidneys for much 

longer periods of time. 
This will give transplant 
centers more time to find 
suitable recipients and 

ensure greater accuracy in 
tissue typing, thus lower¬ 
ing the rate of kidney re¬ 
jection. 
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Dr.   Manasses Fonteles,   chairman of the Pharmacology and Physiology department at  the 
Federal  University of Ceara  in Brazil,  has been  studying the effects of glutathione 
on kidney perfusion in rats  this  summer at MCG as part of cooperative exchange pro¬ 
gram between  the  two institutions. 

All aboard the Express 
As students return to 

campus and repaving of the 
parking lot in front of the 
library continues, compe¬ 
tition for a parking space 
is going to be stiff. 

For those living in 
west Augusta, Columbia 
County or along Wrightsboro 
Road, there is a solution 
to the parking dilemma— 
the Augusta Express. 

The Augusta Express is 
a bus operated by the 
Augusta Transit Department 
serving the area between 
Augusta Mall and the medi¬ 
cal complex since June 1. 
Pickup at the Mall is 
located at the "PicNic" 
entrance which provides 

shelter from the rain.  A 
limited number of stops are 
scheduled along Wrights¬ 
boro Road and throughout 
the medical complex. 

The number of riders 
using the bus has "improved 
considerably" since the 
service began, according 
to Greg Szymik, transit 
planner with Augusta/ 
Richmond County Planning 
Commission.  With the 
expected crunch on parking 
when students return, he 
says he expects the num¬ 
ber of riders to increase. 

"We're going to watch 
the response through 
September," says Szymik. 
Atter that time, planners 

will evaluate the service 
to determine whether it 
should be continued. 

Schedules are available 
on campus in the public 
safety office, the sub¬ 
station in Talmadge and 
the bookstore in the 
Student Center. 

for rent 
FOR RENT:  Fripp Island, 

SC, 3 BR ocean-view beach 
house. Also 1 - room ef¬ 
ficiency.  Reduced fall 
rates.  Marvin Reynolds 
ext. 2261 or 738-1808. 



NOTABLES 
V.R. ALLEN MHE, asso 

prof, occupational therapy, 
elected to 3-year term. 
Board of Directors, National 
Spinal Cord Injury Foun¬ 
dation. 

ALLEN received T.J. 
Nugent Award of Merit for 
Service, NSCIF, August, 
1981. 

N.L. SCARBOROUGH, grad 
stu, pharmacology, received 
$593 Student Travel Award 
from American Society for 
Pharmacology and Experi¬ 
mental Therapeutics to pre¬ 
sent "Studies on Mechanisms 
of Increased Norepinephrine- 
induced Contractile Response 
in Diabetic Rat Aorta" at 
ASPET meeting, Calgary, 
Canada.  G.O. CARRIER PhD, 
asso prof, pharmacology, 
is co-author. 

SCARBOROUGH received 
$300 grant-in-aid of re¬ 
search from Sigma Xi for 
"Characterization of Changes 
in Calcium Mobilization in 
Diabetic Rat Aorta." 

T.F. OGLE PhD, asso 
prof, physiology, presented 
"Regulation of Progester¬ 
one-Receptor Binding in 
Rat Trophoblast" at Wash¬ 
ington State University, 
August, 1981. 

OGLE presented "Sucrose 
Gradient Analysis of the 
Progesterone-Receptor Com¬ 
plex from Rat Trophoblast" 
at annual meeting of Soci¬ 
ety for the Study of Repro¬ 
duction, Corvallis, Oregon, 
August, 1981. 

OGLE wrote "Character¬ 
istics of an Endogenous 
Inhibitor of Progesterone 
Binding in Rat Trophoblast," 
Cellular and Molecular As¬ 
pects of Implantation, 1981. 

OGLE wrote "Thermodynam¬ 
ic Aspects of Interaction 
between Progesterone- 
Receptor Binding and an 
Endogenous Inhibitor in 
Rat Trophoblast," Function¬ 
al Correlates of Hormone 
Receptors in Reproduction, 
1981. 

G.H. NELSON MD, PhD, 
prof and chief, obstetric 
laboratories, obstetrics 
and gynecology; received 
$990 from Southern Medical 
Assn for "Measurement of 
Blood Loss." 

W.A. SCOGGIN MD, prof 
and chair, obstetrics and 
gynecology, received $405 
from Greenville Hospital 
System for "Chairman's 
Fund for Education and 
Research." 

SCOGGIN received $90,925 
for "Richmond County Fam¬ 
ily Planning" and $441,409 
for "Maternity and Infant 
Care Project" from Georgia 
Department of Human 
Resources. 

J.D. ALLISON PhD, asst 
prof, radiology; physicist, 
nuclear medicine service, 
VAMC; received award for 

most outstanding publica¬ 
tion for 1980, " Cadmium 
Telluride Matrix Gamma 
Camera," from southeastern 
chapter, American Associa¬ 
tion of Physicists in Med¬ 
icine, April, 1981, Orlando. 

ALLISON presented "The 
Georgia System for Quality 
Assurance in Dental Radiol¬ 
ogy" at Technology Assess¬ 
ment Forum on Dental Radi¬ 
ology sponsored by National 
Center for Health Care 
Technology, June, 1981, 
Washington, DC.  W.R. WEGE 
DDS, prof, oral medicine; 
asso prof, radiology; was 
co-author. 

R.M. MARTIN PhD, LLB, asso 
prof, humanities; "Behav¬ 
ioral Characteristics of 
Learning Disabled Children" 
with C.F. Talzrow EdS; at 
American Psychological 
Assn annual meeting, Au¬ 
gust, 1981. 

HARTLAGE chaired inter¬ 
national symposium "Can 
Neuropsychology Contribute 
to Rehabilitation in School 
Settings," presented sym¬ 
posium "Applications of 
Neuropsychology to Clini¬ 
cal Interpretation with 
Children," and a continuing 
education program, "Neuro¬ 
psychological Bases of 
Personality Assessment and 
Modifications." 

L.C. HARTLAGE PhD, prof, 
neurology and pediatrics, 
presented "Behavioral Neu¬ 
ropsychology and Rehabili¬ 
tation" with A.M. Horton 
PhD; "Survey of Profession¬ 
al Issues in the Practice 
of Clinical Neuropsychol¬ 
ogy" with C. Chelune PhD; 
"Rehabilitation Focused 
Comparison of Neuropsychol¬ 
ogical and C.T. Scan Pro¬ 
cedures" with C. BALLENGER 
MD, res, neurology; "Hu¬ 
manistic Use of Human 
Research Subjects" with 

B.S. ALLEN MD, asst 
prof, dermatology, appoint¬ 
ed to chair task force on 
cost effectiveness of der- 
matologic care for American 
Academy of Dermatology. 

T.A. HUFF MD, asso prof, 
medicine, received $6611 
from Kroc Foundation for 
research. 

Drivers Ed course offered 
All Medical College of 

Georgia faculty, staff, em¬ 
ployees and students are 
invited to attend a special 
program on driver education 
sponsored by the Georgia 
Department of Administra¬ 
tive Services and the MCG 
Public Safety Division. 

Six 2% hour classes will 
be held Sept. 8-10 in Room 
BC-144 in the Educational 
Building.  Classes will be 
limited to 50 people and 
filled on a first come- 
first served basis. 

To make reservations to 
attend, please call Gail 
Hoppe or Jim Mobley at ext. 
2915. 

M. STACHURA MD, prof, 
medicine and endocrinology; 
chief, metabolic and endo¬ 
crine diseases; received 
$38,946 from National In¬ 
stitutes of Health for 
"Synthesis, Storage and 
Release of Pituitary GH 
and PRL." 

F.A. H0MMES PhD, prof, 
cell and molecular biolo¬ 
gy, received $56,610 from 
National Institutes of 
Health for "Biochemical 
Studies on the Hyperor- 
nithinemia Syndrome." 

A.C. REESE PhD, asso 
prof, cell and molecular 
biology, received $61,802 
from National Institute 
of Health for "CIG Func¬ 
tion: Interaction with 
Free Macrophages." 

E.B. FELDMAN MD, prof, 
medicine; chief, section 
of nutrition; received 
$250 from Travenol Labora¬ 
tories for Georgia Insti¬ 
tute of Human Nutrition 
Program. 

Abdulla's award renewed 
Dr. Abdulla M. Abdulla, 

associate professor of 
medicine at MCG, received 
a renewal of a Teaching 
Scholar Award from the 
American Heart Association. 
Abdulla received the 
$48,000 award in 1980 for 
a three-year period sub¬ 
ject to annual review. 

The purpose of the 
award is to create innova¬ 
tive teaching techniques 
to be used as a model by 
other educators, says the 
physician. 

Abdulla, with the assis¬ 
tance of John Henke, a bio¬ 
medical engineer at the 
Veterans Administration 
Medical Center, and Fred 
Weitz, a former MCG medical 
student, created a computer 
assisted instruction sys¬ 
tem for cardiology stu¬ 
dents.  The system utilizes 
an Apple microcomputer and 
a random access slide pro¬ 
jector and cassette tape 
recorder. 

The physician says he 
developed the teaching 
system because he was dis¬ 
tressed that medical stu¬ 
dents were being tested 
with multiple choice ques¬ 
tions.  "It was alien to 
real life," he says.  "If 
a patient shows up in the 
emergency room, they don't 
have multiple choice an¬ 
swers written across their 
chest!" 

Abdulla's system has 
been demonstrated at meet¬ 
ings of the American College 
of Cardiologists, the 
American Heart Association, 
the International Congress 
of Anesthetists and the 
Southern Medical Associa¬ 
tion.  Several universities 
have expressed interest in 
adopting the teaching sys¬ 
tem. 

Abdulla says his system 
allows educators to create 
instruction programs with¬ 
out learning computer lan¬ 
guage. 

Dr.   Hubert Merchant,  left,  checks  the results of Bill 
Beck's and  Terry  Wilkey's  Cooper Fitness  Tests as part 
of the summer enrichment program at   the School  of Den¬ 
tistry.     The purpose of the program,  which lasted four 
weeks,   is  to show how short a  time is needed for a per¬ 
son  to begin  getting into patterns of fitness,  according 
to Merchant. 



Human relations course slated 

The mystery  last  week at MCG was not   "Who shot  J.R.?"  but 
rather who would be  laid  to  rest  in  what  appeared  to be 
a  grave dug in  front  of the R and E Building.     The hole 
was actually dug  to  accommodate a  new building identifica¬ 
tion  sign which is part of Physical  Plant's  exterior sign 
program. 

A training course erpha- 
sizing effective human re¬ 
lations will be offered 
for middle managers and 
first-level supervisors by 
Bill Stewart, assistant 
personnel director. 

Two classes will be 
offered, one starting on 
Wednesday, Sept. 30 and 
the other on Friday, Oct. 
2.  The classes will meet 
once per week for fifteen 
weeks, each class lasting 
two hours. 

The course will feature 
the following topics: 
principles of organization 
and supervision, interpret¬ 
ing institutional policies, 
obligations to management 
and employees, orienting 
and training new employees, 

grievance handling, main¬ 
taining discipline, 
developing employees and 
achieving individual and 
group cooperation. 

Administrators are 
asked to nominate super¬ 
visory and management 
personnel in their organi¬ 
zation for participation 
in this course.  A pre¬ 
requisite for first-level 
supervisors is completion 
of the basic supervisory 
training and development 
course. 

Since the class size 
is limited, please submit 
the names of your nominees 
to Bill Stewart, Room CC- 
137, Personnel Division, 
by Sept. 18. 

Who won the quiz? 
answer below 

Faculty members in the 
department of Respiratory 
Therapy at MCG captured 
top honors in a quiz con¬ 
test during the annual 
meeting of the Georgia 
Society of Respiratory 
Therapists held recently 
in Savannah. 

The quiz is modeled 
after the popular "College 
Bowl" television program 
of several years ago. 

MCG team members were: 
Shelly Mishoe, assistant 
professor; Reginald Hill; 
instructor; and Tom Spivey, 
instructor.  They were 
coached by Richard Beckham, 
chairman of Respiratory 
Therapy and competed 
against other RT profession¬ 
als from throughout Geor¬ 
gia and defeated Georgia 
State's team to win the 
contest. 

Hill and Mishoe will be 
on the team representing 
the GSRT's at the national 
quiz contest at the annual 
meeting of the American 
Association of Respiratory 
Therapists in Anaheim, 
Dec. 3-8. 

Pin-ups - a service from personnel 
Last week someone 

walked into the Student 
Affairs office and told 
Frances Wingfield to 
"Stick 'em up." 

In the next few weeks 
49 more MCG employees will 
find themselves in the 
same predicament. 

Is there a slippery 
suspect loose on the MCG 
campus? 

Not hardly. 
Freddie Gavin, assis¬ 

tant director of Personnel/ 
Employee Relations is the 
culprit.  He's not respon¬ 
sible for a rampage of 
robberies—he's passing 
out employee service pins 
that were not picked up 
during the May awards cere¬ 
mony. 

In the past, service 
pins were forfeited if 
employees didn't pick them 
up within a specified time 
after the ceremony.  Per¬ 
sonnel changed the policy 
to ensure that each em¬ 
ployee earning a pin re¬ 
ceives one. 

"If a person works, 
spends time here and gives 
good service, they de- 

CALENDAR August 26 - September 2, 1981 

WEDNESDAY 

Nursing Assistants Appreciation Day, 2-4 pm, 1-3 am 
(27th), Nursing Conference Room, refreshments 
available. 

THURSDAY 

Introduction to Apple Microcomputer Workshop, 9:30 am. 
Small Auditorium.  Call 3161 for reservations. 

FRIDAY 

CSRA Easter Seal Softball Marathon.  For entry blanks 
call Mark Wilby, 722-3175. 

SATURDAY 

CSRA Softball Marathon continues. 

MONDAY 

Paving in Parking Lot between Library and old Univer¬ 
sity Hospital begins.  Harper Street entrance closed. 

serve to have it," Gavin 
says. 

This year, 235 employees 
earned service pins; 50 
were unable to attend the 

ceremony.  Service pins 
are distributed to employ¬ 
ees with five, 10, 15, 20, 
25, 30 or more consecutive 
years of employment. 

Frances B.   Wingfield,  office supervisor in  Student Af¬ 
fairs receives her 10  year service pin  from Freddie 
Gavin.      "I've  enjoyed most  every  day,"  she says.     Frances 
is one of 50  employees  who will  receive  service pins 
they weren't  able  to pick up during May ceremonies. 

Discount tickets available 
for late summer travel 

If you're planning a 
late summer vacation or 
simply waiting for cooler 
weather before taking off, 
you have an opportunity 
to save money while you 
have fun. 

Freddie Gavin, assistant 
director of Personnel/Em¬ 
ployee Relations, has dis¬ 
count cards available to 
MCG personnel for many 
Southeastern entertainment 
attractions.  The cards are 
free and most also author¬ 
ize additional discounts 
at specified motels and 
restaurants. 

If you're planning to 
visit Disneyworld, Circus 
World or Seaworld in Flor¬ 
ida; Six Flags over Geor¬ 

gia in Atlanta; or Caro- 
winds on the South Caro¬ 
lina and North Carolina 
border, check with Person¬ 
nel before checking out of 
town. 

Cards can be picked up 
from Gwin Hopkins in the 
Employee Relations Office, 
Room 101, Personnel. 
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